
COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS 

April 23, 2018 

 

 

The Jewell County Commissioners met April 23, 2018 at 8:30 a.m. Commissioners, Keith Roe, Steve Greene 

and Mark Fleming were present. Houston Becker, Deputy County Clerk, was present for the meeting.  

 

The minutes of the April 16, 2018 County Commissioners meeting were approved. 

 

Kerri VanMeveren, Kansas Statewide Homeless Coalition, telephoned to verify data with the Commissioners. 

 

Steve Greene moved to remain in the NCKLEPG for Fiscal Year 2018 (July 1, 2017 through June 30, 2018) and 

to pay the County Match of $1500. Mark Fleming seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  

 

Mel Brown, Jewell County’s Representative on the Pawnee Health Services Board, had the Proclamation for 

May as Mental Health Month.  Steve Greene moved and Mark Fleming seconded that the proper officer sign the 

Proclamation for May as Mental Health Month. Motion passed unanimously.  

 

Mel Brown informed the Commissioners that this will be his last year as the Jewell County Representative on 

the Pawnee Health Services Board. The Commissioners thanked Mel Brown for his 10 years of service. 

 

Don Jacobs, Jewell County Sheriff, discussed department business.  

 

The Commissioners asked Gail Bartley, 911 Coordinator, to join the meeting with Don Jacobs to discuss which 

bills can be paid from the 911 fund.  

 

Gail Bartley, Emergency Management Director and 911 Coordinator, discussed burn bans and burn permits 

with the Commissioners. 

 

Joel Elkins, General Superintendent, discussed equipment upgrades. The Commissioners discussed road 

concerns.  

 

Jenny Russell, Jewell County Development, discussed scheduling a day for the disposal of car and pickup tires. 

This is made possible by using Dane Hanson Grant funds. The Commissioners said they will discuss the details 

with Travis Garst, Solid Waste Director. Jenny also discussed the possibility of the County donating rock for 

the walking trail.  

 

Darrell Miller, County Attorney, provided the Commissioners with a stat sheet of information on temporary 

notes as well as other options for assistance in funding a new road and bridge building. Darrell telephoned 

Randy Hofmeier, CPA for Lindburg, Vogel, Pierce Faris Chartered, for his opinion on public building 

commissions as well as other funding options. 

 

The Commissioners discussed burn bans and burn permits with Darrell Miller. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:41 a.m. 

 

 

___________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Mark Fleming, Member      Keith Roe, Chairman 

 

 

___________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Houston Becker, Deputy County Clerk   Steve Greene, Member 


